
SOUTH KYME  2 V  4 Blankney 

18th June (Away) 

MATCH REPORT 

 

After a week of nothing but rain I was concerned that the weekend may be somewhat 

dampened for our away match at Blankney. However, after a grey start to the day we were 

met with a slight shower by the time we had reached the 5th tee. With a quick coat on, coat 

off moment we were soon to bask in glorious sunshine for the remainder of the day. 

Arriving to find most of the team already settled in to the warm and cosy snug of Blankney’s 

club house we soon embarked on a fantastic brunch. Sausage, Gammon, Hash browns eggy 

bread to name just a few of the delights. Clearly a tactical ploy to slow and weigh us down.  

I must say it was a day clearly not to go 4 up during your round.  

Group one had a somewhat tricky start soon four down after four holes it was not looking 

the best with Net Par simply not good enough to even gain a half. Fortunately a win on the 

5th managed to stop the rot and sitting tight we were ready to launch the charge.  Five back 

to back wins soon moved us from 3 down to 2 up and we now felt settled as the sun shone. 

A momentary blip on the 15th soon rectified on 16 before moving on to secure victory on the 

17th. 

Group 2 Fought a close battle but unfortunately lost to some epic chipping and putting. 

Group 3 Returned with a win placing us back at 1 up as a team and we could see how this 

was going like a yo-yo. 

Group 4 Unfortunately shuck hands a little earlier in the round than most but gave a gallant 

effort. 

Group 5 The only group to bring it to the 18th for a win or a loss unfortunately missed out on 

the final par 5. Unlucky chaps. 

Group 6 The rear guard approached the 18th and gave it their all to halve there match but it 

was not to be and at this stage the overall match was already lost. Another closely battle 

and played in the true spirit of rabbits. As I said earlier it clearly wasn’t a day for being four 

up was it chaps? 

 



A tough and challenging course presented in spectacular condition. I would like to thank all 

staff involved at Blankney for a lovely day and for extending your hospitality to an extra 4 

ball. 

 

Our next match is Saturday 25th May away to Gedney Hill team details have been posted on 

the facebook page and those not on have been contacted. Please arrive for a 9:30 Tee. 

Thank you to all those who participated. 

Ian Scholefield 

Rabbits Vice Captain 


